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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
REGION 1
10T MARIETTA STREET, MW
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30323

s
LETE B

Report Nos.: 50-348/92-0§ and 50-264/92-03
Licensee: Southern Nuclear Operating Company, Inc.
P.O. Box 1295
Birmingham, AL 35201-1295
Docket Nos.: S0-348 and 50-364 License Nos.: NPF-2 and NPF-8
Facility Name: Farley 1 and 2
Inspection Conducted: February 3 - 7, 1992

Inspection at rFarley site near Dothan, Alabama
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Operational Programe Section
Operations Branzh
Division of Reactor Safety
SUMMARY
Scope:

This routine, urannounced inspection involved a review of reactor
trips experienced during 1991.

Results:

Ten reactor trips were experienced by the two units during 1991.
Other than twe lightning strikes, no commonality was detected among
the trips. Review of licensee-generated incident reports did not
reveal any precursors to the trips, but nead for rework maintenance
wa® noted in several instances.

One previous viclation was closed.

No violations or deviations were identified.
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REPORT DETAILS

1. Persors Contacted

%}renuee Employees

_“*W. R. Bayne, Supervisor Safety Audit, and Engineering Review

" T. W. Cherry, Instrumentation and Controls Supervisor

' *S. F. Fulmer, Superintendent Operations Support
D, N Morsy, General Manager - Farley Nuclear Plant
*C. D. Nesbitt, Manager Operations
*J, J. Thomas, Manager Maintenance

| *L. M. Stinscon, Assistant General Manager - Plant Operations

*B. R. Yance, Manager Systems Performance

Other licensee employees coatacted included, operations
personnel, maintenance and I&C personnel, gJecurity force
members, and office personncl.

NRC Resident Inspectors

*G. F. Maxwell, Senior Resident Inspector
M. J. Morgan, Resident Inspector

*Attended the exit interview on Februvary 7, 1992,
2, Review of the Reactor Trips in 1991 and Barly 1992 (93802)

The inspectors reviewed the circumstances and precursors for
the reactor trips that occurred in 1991 and January 199%2. As
a result of the review the inspectors noted the following:

a. Incident report number 2-91-99: On April 1, 1991, Unit
2 experienced a negative rate reactor trip. A dropped
roa while testing control rod bank C for operability
caused this trip. After investigating the cause of the
trip. a reactor startup was attempted on April 7. During
this attempt, one bank-C control rod failed to move out
of the core with the other bank C rods. The plant was
immediately returned to a shutdown mode of operation,
Rods were again tested to find the cause of the single
rod remaining in the core.

Persistent trouble shooting by the licensee and the NSS§
vendor revealed the problem to be one of poor fabrication
; of the printed circuit cards used in the rod drive
, controls, Numerous cold solder joints were detected
along with misaligned contacts on the cards, which led to
intermittent contact with the control cabinet.
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